Town of Haw River 

Town Council Meeting

Monday, October 5, 2009
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, October 5, 2009 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Ricky Honeycutt, Jeff Fogleman, Lee Lovette and Jamie Joseph.

Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Atty. Charlie Davis and Clerk Speicher.

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 p.m.

Mayor Boggs presented a 15 year service award to Mr. Glen Tufts who was absent due to a work conflict.

Consent Agenda
The Council reviewed the following items:

-Previous Meeting’s Minutes: September 21, 2009.

Councilman Honeycutt made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Motion carried 5-0.
Old Business – None
New Business
7:03 p.m. Review and approval of sub-division plat for Logan E. Crutchfield, Jr. & Kathy C. Crutchfield: Manager Earp explained that this plat is directly adjacent to Crutchfield Salvage. The owners desire to divide the property according to its current zoning designations. The north side of the Railroad tracks, south of Hwy 70, which is zoned B-2 will be sub-divided from the property on the south side of the tracks, which is currently zoned R-18. The owners desire to replace the existing single-wide with a new double-wide on the R-18 plat. This will meet all criteria for R-18; access is by a dedicated easement. Councilman Honeycutt made a motion to approve the subdivision of Tax Map #10-3-17C; motion carried 5-0.
7:07 p.m. Financial Update – First Quarter, Fiscal Year 2009-2010: Current Revenues exceed the 25% quarterly target by 2%. Expenses are just below the 25%. Sales & Use Tax is just below the 25%, which is typical coming out of the summer months.
Manager’s Update 7:11  p.m.
· Councilman Lovette made a motion to accept the Haw River Town Council Calendar with the dates of the first Monday of the month as the regularly scheduled meeting and with the exception of the second Monday dates of July 12 and September 13 due to the holidays and to accept the Planning and Zoning Calendar as it stands; motion carried 5-0.
· The RFP for trash service has been let and is due back October 28. Five companies were sent the RFP and a general ad was run in the Burlington Times-News.
· The Haw River Happenings will be published in October.
· Manager Earp thanked those employees, volunteer firemen and Council members who participated in the field trip for the 4th graders from Haw River Elementary to the Town Museum. This was the type of “Safe Routes to Schools” event the Town will participate in on an ongoing basis. Councilman Lovette added his appreciation.
· A meeting of the Jordan Lake stakeholders was held Monday morning. The Town has some reporting deadlines before the December deadline. But, overall is in good shape because of its Stormwater program.
· New Police car will arrive in October. Possibility of two new admin cars exists from out-of-service State Highway Patrol cars.
· Vickery and Klutz properties are both closed. Contract to demolish Vickery property should be let to Burlington Mechanical next week and includes seeding. Council gave consent to a survey of the Klutz property to settle boundary dispute.
· Manager Earp presented requests from neighbors requesting the something be done about the house on the corner of Pine & Chris and sidewalks along Chris Street. Word on the SAFE-TEA Grant should come in January; the owners of the house cannot be located, but the Town will clean-up and continue to reach the owners to force them to take action. 
· Jobe case was heard on September 14th; awaiting judges decision.
· Town awaiting the arrival of the Green Level sewer meter from Johnson Controls. Council asked Atty. Davis to write them a letter requesting they install meter.
· Meeting Tuesday, October 6 with Darrell Russell of AWCK and USDA to discuss grant funding for a new pump station.
· Fire Department undergoing ISO inspection.
· CBDG funding held up by the flood plan concerns. A Notice of Proposed Intent to Take Action in a Flood Plain to be published in the Alamance News Thurs., October 8. 
Open Forum 7:35  p.m. – No comments.
Announcements The Public Works Department has stopped picking up limbs for the months of October thru March.
Councilman Honeycutt asked Manager Earp to have the roadsides from Church Street to the bridge weed-eated and cleaned-up. He also asked that the sofa and chair be removed from the front porch of white house coming into the business district as this is a very visible area. Councilman Joseph asked for a date when this could be completed; Manager Earp stated he would get with staff concerning a schedule for the task. Council asked for the Manager to secure the price of a street sweeper to come through on a monthly basis.

Manager Earp announced the City/County Association Dinner to be hosted by Haw River October 22. Councilman Lovette urged all council members to attend.

7:43 p.m. Councilman Fogleman  made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried  5-0
___________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor



Tammy W. Speicher, Town Clerk
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